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  Wanted Felon Apprehended after Fleeing from Police 
 
 

Town of Cicero, New York – The Onondaga County Sheriff’s Office reports that a wanted felon is in custody 

after fleeing from police Thursday evening in the Town of Cicero.  

 

On June 24th, at approximately 11:00 P.M., a Town of Cicero Police Officer conducting an investigation into a 

harassment complaint at the Bayshore Apartment located at 9445 Chalkstone Course, observed a wanted male 

walking in the complex. When the officer approached the male to take him into custody, the male took off 

running into a nearby wooded area. With the assistance from the Sheriff’s Office Air 1 helicopter, the flight 

crew utilized its infrared camera system to locate the male, who was hiding in a sewage tunnel on Bartel Road 

near Interstate 81. At the same, a Sheriff’s Office K9 had tracked 

the male to the same sewage tunnel. The male complied with the 

K9 handler’s commands to surrender at which time the male was 

taken into custody without further incident.  

 

The male, identified as Nathan Johnson (20) of Liverpool, was 

arrested on a felony arrest warrant for the charges of grand larceny 

in the 4th degree, coercion in the 3rd degree and criminal contempt 

in the 2nd degree. Johnson is accused of stealing multiple credit 

cards from an unoccupied vehicle in the parking lot of the Target 

Store on Brewerton Road in Cicero last month.  

 

Johnson was arraigned on Friday morning and is currently being  

held in the Justice Center on bail set at $5,000 cash/$15,000 bond.             Deputy Renaud & K9 Yello 
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